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Please note that should you wish to receive this newsletter in a different format please ask at the school office. 

This term’s Christian Value is Friendship: 

 “Encourage one another and build each other up.” 1 Thessalonians 5:11 

 

Teaching and Learning at St Mary’ 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents Evenings 

 

We value our relationship with parents/carers and family members and recognise the importance of 

ongoing communication between home and school. Currently, we are looking into how we can facilitate a 

meeting between parents and teachers safely. It is likely that we will be able to offer Zoom and/or 

telephone calls during the week beginning 12th October. Whilst we wrestle with our new I.T. systems, 

we will find the simplest way possible for parents and carers to sign up for convenient slots and will let 

you know very soon.  
 

 

School Diary Dates: 

 

September: 

23rd   Year 5 individual/Sibling Photos 

29th   School Council Elections (candidate speeches in class prior to this date) 

October 

2nd   Harvest ‘Zoom’ Assembly in Bubbles and Harvest ‘celebrations’ sent home 

12-16th    Parents Meetings via telephone or Zoom 

23rd    End of Term 1 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

In Year 4 children researched famous role 

models who inspire them and set their own 

aspirations for the year: 

 ‘It always seems impossible until it is done.’  

 
 

Art work inspired by Henry Moore.  
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Class 6 have made 

a fantastic start 

to the year! From 

looking at the book 

'Here We Are', 

they've been 

creating 'welcome 

to earth' guides 

and thinking about 

the positive 

changes they can 

make to help look 

after our world. 

Class 1 have been learning about the Great Fire of London so we imagined what it would be like to have 

been in the bakery on Pudding Lane where the fire started.  We enjoyed making - and eating - our own 

bread rolls. We have been investigating wheels and axles before we make our own fire engines. We 

have also been on a Bear Hunt... and we were very excited (and a little bit scared!) when we actually 

found the bear! 
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Year 5 have been impressive in their learning at home. 

The children have ‘met’, with each other, Mrs Beere 

and Mrs Gallimore, via Zoom each morning and carried 

out learning via Class Dojo for the last two weeks.  

Class two have been exploring the world around them for ‘Here We Are’ book topic: the way the 

wind blows, how plants grow and bloom and investing the living creature that live alongside us. 

The children have settled in well and are loving learning in the great outdoors.  
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Laptops/ipads/phones/tablets for home learning 

 

In the event of bubble isolation, local lockdown or national lockdown the government have made it very 

clear that children should continue learning at home. And we agree! 

Over the past 2 weeks of Year 5 isolating at home Miss Beere and Mrs Gallimore have been leading the 

way in making our home-learning provision even better. Thank you! 

The intention for all children who are isolating at home is that they have several hours of set work 

each day via Class Dojo. Over the next few weeks teachers will set their classes up with Class Dojo 

accounts in preparation for any periods of isolation that may happen. Please look out for these coming 

home. Additionally, teachers will be able to communicate with parents though email.  

In the event of an isolation period, learning will be introduced to pupils, via a daily Zoom meeting. 

Teachers and teaching assistants will then assess and mark work, providing feedback to the children 

(or in the case of younger children, their parents). At times the work set can be completed online, at 

times a photo of work carried out can be shared. In this way we are able to continue with our well-

thought-out curriculum ensuring children are able to continue to make progress, in line with their peers 

in other schools, and receive the education they deserve.  

We have spoken to the children and know that the majority of pupils have access to laptops, ipads, 

tablets or other forms of I.T. but should you be unable to source a device (perhaps it could be a 

Christmas present this year???)  it would be helpful for you to let Ms Lampert know so that she can 

keep a definitive list. Please call or email the school.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 and Little Oaks enjoyed meeting, at a 

distance, today to share stories. We are pleased 

to be keeping some of our traditions, where we 

can, and the children certainly enjoyed it.  

Children have been discussing, in 

their classes, new rules to keep 

everyone is safe and ensure all are 

able to focus on their learning. Class 

3’s final rule: ‘Be kind to each other’ 

is my favourite.  
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For your information 

and guidance, please 

find attached the 

latest government 

guidance. 


